REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COUNCIL  

Held at Minor Hall, Reynoldston at 7.30pm on Tuesday 10th September 2024 

Present: Cllrs. Clarke, Ashelby, Thomas & Cousins and the Clerk Paul Sizer 

Apologies:  Cllrs. Twitchett & Spacie

There was no request from members of the public for Zoom access to the meeting.

Councillor Clarke welcomed everyone to the meeting 

	1.
	Disclosures of Personal Interest
Any disclosures would be stated before any agenda item.


	2.
	To approve the minutes of the previous meeting 
The minutes confirmed as a true record after a minor alteration in an incorrect date was showing for the meeting.  The Clerk apologised and will amend the minutes and those on the website.
Cllr. Clarke proposed accepting the minutes and this was seconded by Cllr. Ashelby.  All present agreed to accept the minutes after the corrections.


	3.
	Matters arising
It had been noted that Cllr. James had been absent for over 6 months, despite offering her apologies.  The Clerk had been advised that as the Council had not officially voted on accepting her absences, she could no longer remain a Councillor at present.  One Voice Wales had been approached for advice and they agreed that we would have to advertise for a new Councillor, however, Cllr. James would be welcome to apply and hopefully rejoin the Community Council.  The Clerk and the Chair apologised for this error.  


	4.
	Questions from members of the public (limited to 15 minutes) 
There were no members of the public present or had requested to attend via Zoom.


	5.
	Update on Boundary Changes
The Chair had sent a communication to the Boundary Commission regarding the proposed changes.  Nothing will now be heard until late November/December and the matter will be discussed again then.  The possibility of a meeting of the residents of the Community was discussed.

All other Community Councils across Gower appear to have also sent in objections to the proposals.




	6.
	Grants
There had been a request from the Pwyllgor Gwaith Eisteddfod yr Urdd Dur a Mor for a donation of £250 toward supporting children from the area.  Cllr. Thomas stated she was connected to the Eisteddfod so would abstain from any vote.  It was noted that without Cllr. Thomas, the Council were not now quorate so decided to carry the request over to the November meeting but asked the Clerk to acknowledge the request and explain it will be decided in November.

A discussion was held regarding the awarding of Grants generally as Cllr. Cousins felt the current system could be open to abuse and not clear so a better format for the Audit Office.  It was agreed by all present that any future grant requests would only be entertained after completion of a Grant request Form.  The Clerk was asked to devise such a form and implement immediately.  Full detail of the use of the Grant would be required and proof the funds have been spent according to the Grant request.


	7.
	Village greens and highways
It was noted that the work had been completed on Stouthall Lane although the repair work was felt to be of a low standard and would be an issue again in the future.  The Clerk reported the work was only completed after Cllr. Richard Lewis had intervened as Highways had appeared to ignore all his emails in the past on this subject.

It was noted how well the culverts were operating in the Village, especially with the horrendous rain storm over the weekend, since they had been cleaned out and the stones removed from the drains by City & County of Swansea.  It was again noted this only happened once Cllr. Lewis had become involved as Highways again had ignored all the Council’s requests.

Cllr. Twitchett, in his absence, had reported to the Clerk he had cut the greens twice recently and they were in very good condition.

At the last meeting, a discussion had been held regarding speeding in the Village, especially around the area of the Post office/Village Shop.  The Clerk had received a response from City & County of Swansea regarding the positioning of a Speed Monitoring device in the area.

Cllr. Clarke proposed and Cllr. Ashelby seconded a request for City & County of Swansea to install such a device for a charge of £349.00
The Clerk will get in touch with Highways to arrange asap.

Cllr. Cousins also asked about Little Reynoldston as they also had major issues with speeding vehicles.  It was agreed that the possibility of a second speed monitor would be considered once the efficiency of the one at the Post office had been received and discussed.





	8.
	Planning applications
There were no new planning applications since the last meeting


	9.
	Bus Shelter
The Clerk had received a quote from Simon Morris from Reynoldston to clean the whole Bus Shelter and paint the inside for £450.  The Clerk had also had a price from Penclawdd Forge for a new gate for £200 plus VAT = £240.
A budget of £475 for the painting and £250 for the gate was agreed to allow for any inflation increases in materials before the work is completed.
Cllr. Thomas proposed and Cllr. Clarke seconded that these go ahead but most probably in the spring due to the inclement weather.
Once the shelter had been painted, the subject of using an artist to design a mural inside with help from Village children would be discussed at a future date.


	10.
	Training
The Clerk has commenced his CilLCA qualification and first units submitted.


	11.
	Website/Social media/Village Newsletter  
Cllr. Ashelby will report in the next issue of the Village Magazine on the Stouthall lane, the speed survey at the Post office and the changes to the Bus Shelter.

Due to the possible changes to the Community Councils in the future, the subject of a new Website was “put on ice” until a firm future was known.

It was agreed to form a Reynoldston Community Council Facebook page to advertise Agendas and details of meetings etc.  It was agreed to approach someone from the Village to set this up but the Council will operate the page in the future.



	12.
	Clerk’s update
Since the last meeting, the Clerk had paid:
· SLCC membership £105.00
· One Voice Wales training £40.00
· Clerk’s salary £801.67
· HMRC Clerk’s Ni & PAYE £233.85
· One Voice Wales membership £84.00
· Cllr. Twitchett £15.38 for fuel for the mower
· Heartbeat trust for new Defibrillator cabinet £575.00
· RVH for use of the hall for July meeting £15.00

Future payments to be made:
RVH £15.00 hall for the meeting held in September

Balance on current £4748.49
Balance on deposit £19696.20 = £24444.69
Funds received since last meeting:
Precept received £4166.67
Received Ilston CC £52.50 (50% of SLCC membership)
Interest in July and August c£26

The Clerk had received an email from Hugh Jones regarding the Christmas tree and the lights.  The Council agreed that support was required for this annual event and Cllr. Thomas would make an appeal on the “Dad’s WhatsApp” group for support.

The Clerk had received an email from “Gower Magazine” asking how the Community Council felt the magazine was being supported in the Community.  The Committee asked the Clerk to respond stating they felt it was useful and they would use the magazine to advertise any future events.  Cllr. Ashelby stated she would possibly advertise their Stable trail in the Magazine in the future.

The Clerk noted that the Council’s Financial Regulations were due for reviewing.  He had been through the policy and apart from changing the dates etc. there were no changes to the policy.

The Clerk also advised that the Council are required to have a Publishing Scheme policy.  He had quickly written one to comply and sent it around the Councillors but he had since located a better version and was proposing changing and using that format which is on the One Voice Wales website.  

Cllr. Clarke proposed accepting both of these polices and this was seconded by Cllr. Ashelby.


	13.
	AOB
There was no AoB


	14.
	Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday 12th November


	
	The meeting closed at 9.10
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